
 

 The Radio Flyer is published monthly by the Iowa City Aerohawks, a radio control flying club, and distributed free to 
members, by e-mail and USPS mail. Non-members may receive the newsletter by e-mail as a PDF file, by request. 
 Spectators are welcome at the Aerohawks’ flying field and clubhouse on Hebl Avenue, west on Melrose, west of HWY 218, 
on manicured, reclaimed land near the entrance to the Landfill.  New members are welcome at any time, at any level of skill.  
 The Club has an active, free instructional program for beginners. Membership is $60 annually, and the Club also requires that 
members volunteer help with work projects from time to time. Members must also join the Academy of Model Aeronautics, (the Iowa 
City Aerohawks are Chapter 824).
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 Like we promised in the January Radio Flyer, the bulk of this years events have 
been scheduled.  There are still a few that need to be determined but have been 
narrowed down to a rough guesstimate. Also, since I have your attention, this is the last 
reminder that to prevent having to pay a late fee, Club Dues are due before the next 
General Membership Meeting Tuesday, February 2nd. 
 On May 9th, what we use to call our “Maiden Flight Day” has now been 
redesigned as “Club Kickoff Day”.  The change is more about getting together (maybe 
some type of cookout) to kickoff the season then just about maiden’ing planes…but we 
would love to have you bring out and show off your winter projects. 
 Then on June 6th, we will be hosting, at the field, our very first “Tailgate Swap 
Meet”.  This will be a new twist on swap meets since we could not have our standard 
version of it this year.  A couple weeks after that will be the first of three “Float Fly’s” 
June 19th.  The other two will be nicely spaced out on August 7th and October 16th.   
 Speaking of the “Ditch Clean-up’s” (sorry, I did not know how to segue into that)
…there will be two this year.  April 10th and November 6th we will need your help to 
keep the dues down.  But its not all work without play cause on July 18th we will be 
having our annual “Fun Fly”.  This is an event that requires some skill and a ton of 
luck.  And in the fun category we also have to mention the four day “Night Fly” starting 
August 26th going though August 29th.  
 Of course the biggest event will be this years “Airshow” scheduled for September 
12th. Since we were unable to have last years, we are looking forward to an exciting 
one this year.  One of the reasons it is late in the year is because we have high hopes 
that things could be calming down by then…fingers crossed! 
 To finish off the year, we will be having our end of the year “Holiday Party” 
December 8th.  A great way to get together and have a review of the years events 
including an awards ceremony.  With things being what they are, we are looking 
forward to a full and safe flying season.

This Years Schedule 

http://www.iowacityaerohawks.com


 

General meeting brought to order at 7:00 PM via zoom by President Tom Peters
Mary Curtis brought forth the financial report

Motion to accept – Gary Kleinmeyer
2nd – Roger Schultz…Passed

Secretary Bill Kiesel supplied meeting minutes for January
Motion to accept – Marc Niehus
2nd – Roger Schultz…Passed

OLD BUSINESS
Secretary Bill Kiesel gave a review of the roster. Several members still needing 

to pay their dues.
Matt Rosenburg brought forth a report about the membership training program. 

We discussed the use of a plane that is at the clubhouse for training use. It is a high 
wing trainer. The Board s going to discuss this matter.

The Charter is due for 2021. Mary Curtis will send in. It will need to be updated 
with Board names.

A reminder that the swap meet is being cancelled this year at the Marriott. There 
will be more to come regarding this.

NEW BUSINESS
The committee has met regarding the racetrack, and will be making a proposal to 

the body soon.
We are looking at a possible Swap Meet being held out of our trunks. Rich 

VeDepo will be assisting in setting this up. He will be reaching out to others. It looks 
like it will be $10 to sell. It will be June 6th, and from 9AM – 5PM. We will also be 
selling food. Members will also be required to pay the $10. This is open to the public.

We discussed the potential changes to the FAA website regarding our hobby. 
Please look at their website for all up to date changes. It is looking better for the hobby.

Motion to adjourn.
Meeting adjourned at 8:13PM

Iowa City Aerohawks 
General Meeting

January 5th, 2021



1. The P-51 was bought by Tom. 
2. Scott’s plane cost $300 more then the Extra 300. 
3. Rich’s plane cost $100 more then the Extra 300. 
4. The Extra 300 was either bought by Lance or the one that costs $300. 
5. The Cub either costs $700 or its the one Joe bought. 
6. The Aerostar costs $600. 
7. The P-51 costs $100 more then the one Rich bought.

CLUES

PUZZLE:  WHO BOUGHT WHAT & FOR HOW MUCH

   - Using the CLUES below, try 
to figure out WHO bought what 
PLANE and how much it 
COST !   
  - I even got you started by 
solving the clue to #6 for you.   
   - There is still a prize waiting 
for the first person that can solve 
it ! 

GOOD LUCK !!!
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pay your dues 
online and 

avoid being late 
It is time to pay your 2021 Iowa City Aerohawks membership dues. Annual 

membership dues are $60 and a subsequent family member costs an additional $10. Dues 
must be renewed on or prior to our general membership meeting on February 2, 2021.

Beginning February 3, 2021, late dues are $70 due to the inclusion of a $10 
delinquency fee, per the bylaws. The only active members excluded from paying 2021 
dues are new members who joined the club on or after September 1, 2020. Their 2020 
dues cover the subsequent year as well.

You can submit your dues to the Aerohawks’ 
Treasurer one of three ways:

ONE:
         Mail a check to:        Iowa City Aerohawks

PO Box 25
Iowa City, IA 52240

TWO:
Use your online banking BILL PAYER option. Use the PO Box address 

above to set up Iowa City Aerohawks on your billers’ list. Authorize the dues 
payment and your bank will mail a check to the Iowa City Aerohawks.

THREE:
Bring cash or check to a monthly meeting.

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
If you have any questions about dues, please contact Mary Curtis at 

mary.curtis@mchsi.com.  If you have any questions about anything other then 
dues, please call 1-855-836-3987 and they will be more then happy to help you.

mailto:mary.curtis@mchsi.com

